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West End residents’ parking      :     The proposals with regard 
to residents’ parking are, at time of my writing this month’s 
update, due to go to the City Council’s City Development 
Committee the night before the Community Council meeting. 
 
As the issue will be discussed at this month’s West End 
Community Council meeting, I thought it helpful to reproduce 
the amendment I intend to move at the council committee 
relative to community consultation : 
 
 

City Development Committee 
 
12th March 2018 
 
Item 4 - Proposed extension of residents’ parking schemes 
 
Motion by Bailie Fraser Macpherson  
 
Add an additional recommendation : 
 
2.2 Before preparing the three Traffic Regulation Orders, officers are 
instructed to undertake a consultation exercise on the proposals in this 
report with the communities in the affected areas, including with 
Community Councils and residents’ and tenants’ groups and report back their 
findings to City Development Committee. 
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West End recycling changes       :       In you live in the 
areas of either Phase 1 or Phase 2 of the recycling rollout 
(introduction of current recycling services back in 2015) 
what you put in your waste and recycling bins is changing 
- including how often they are collected.  
 
This affects most of the West End Ward apart from the 
Perth Road Lanes area which was in Phase 4 (last year – 
2017). 
 
The council is making these changes because the Scottish Government's Household 
Recycling Charter has been introduced and it changes what will go into the blue 
bin and the burgundy bin.  
 
Residents affected will have by now received a mailing from the council explaining 
the changes which are effective from 16th April 2018.     You can read more on the 
council’s website.     
 
You should continue to use your bins as normal until then and the council is 
running information sessions as follows  – all welcome!    
 
Blackness Library                                 19th March                                4.30pm to 6.30pm 
 
Tesco Riverside                                    29th March                                12 noon to 3pm 

 
 

Dog fouling complaints tackled    : I have recently 
received further complaints from residents in the Peddie 
Street area about dog fouling on local pavements. 
 
I raised this with the Animal Control Officer who advises : 
 

“I agree it is a continuing problem in this area. At 
the moment I am still monitoring this situation as 
often as I can.    Litter bins can also be used to 
dispose of dog fouling.   
 
If you can inform residents to contact our office if 
they witness any dog walker not picking up after 
their dog.  Time, date and description would be 
helpful.” 

 

The team can be contacted on Dundee 436285.     


